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August 18, 2021 
 
Dr. Aliyar Fouladkhah 
Department of Agricultural and Environmental Sciences 
College of Agriculture 
Tennessee State University 
Nashville, TN. 
 
Re: Annual Performance Evaluation. 
 
Dear Dr. Fouladkhah: 
 
This letter is in reference to your 2020-2021 annual performance evaluation. Your level of 
performance in extension and outreach activities based on your well-established program, your 
research and scholarly publications, and your strong national/international reputation have been 
excellent during this evaluation period. Your state and national leadership in the area of food safety 
regulations, external collaborations, and attracting grants is superior. Your scholarly publications, 
lab research, and student mentorship is well recognized. 
 
Thank you for your extraordinary accomplishments. Your performance is especially commendable 
considering the impacts of COVID-19 and tornado damage to your research facilities. We 
appreciate your dedication to your extension, research, and scholarly work, and we trust that you 
will continue your excellence as an Extension specialist, scientist, and academic advisor. 
 
If you need our assistance with any of your extension, research, and academic efforts, please feel 
free to contact us. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Latif Lighari 

Latif Lighari, Ph.D. 
Associate Dean for Extension 
College of Agriculture 
 
C.C.:  Dr. Chandra Reddy 
           Dr. De Etra Young 


